

## THAC WEEKLY RECAP I MONDAY 25 MAY 2020



## FROM THE PRINCIPAL

As we begin the full return of students to the College, let me thank everyone and bring a welcome back message to the College community.

While still in the middle of this COVID-19 event, there are positive signs across Sydney and the South West to encourage us and build confidence.

It seems right to say that, since young people do not appear to be transferring the virus to any significant extent, it is good to have schools in operation. Given the direction of authorities to have safe practices, we will not be conducting excursions or playing competitive sport against other schools. For the remainder of the term; that is with the next 5 weeks in mind, we will be conducting every class according to the timetabled program, and with the best hygiene practices in place.

We must all however, take care and be cautious about social distancing. Parents in drop-off and pick-up to not come past the pathways at each entry.

On a pleasing note, our Year 12 students are settled and like most others, enjoyed the return of being back in the physical space of the College.

This week we will hold a Parent Information Webinar focusing on the transition to high school which will allow us to prepare for the next intake of students in 2021 and beyond. As we all appreciate it is important that new families quickly gain an understanding and link to the College community – our culture and programs.

Please enjoy the news in this edition of The Way and once again....Welcome Back!

"For the Lord is good and his love endures forever; His faithfulness continues through all generations." Psalm 100:5

**Mr Ross Whelan** Principal